ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT 1994
Section 152

APPLICATION NOTICE - GEORGETOWN GOLD PROJECT
Resource Activity: Mining activity relating to a mining lease.
It is advised that Kempton Minerals Pty Ltd has lodged an application for
a major amendment to an environmental authority in accordance with the
requirements of the Environmental Protection Act 1994.
The application relates to 80.9 ha of land, located off Forsyth Road, George-
town within the Etheridge Shire Council. The application proposes an in-
creased rate of production through the Georgetown Gold Processing Plant.
The resource activity is proposed to occur on the following tenure(s)
and will involve:
ML3591 (Comstock), ML3540 (Big Ben) and ML3409 (Black Blow), all
occurring on Lot 53 on SP242966.
The application documents for the project consist of the Environmental Au-
thority Application Supporting Information Report, submitted 5 April 2023
and the Environmental Authority Response to Information Request, including
raw data, submitted 6 February 2024.
Application documents may be inspected or accessed at www.savan-
nahgoldfields.com and at current environmental authority application or
amendment documents | Environment | Department of Environment and Sci-
ence, Queensland (des.qld.gov.au).
Copies of, or extracts from, the application documents may be obtained at the
Department of Environment and Science, by contacting Permit and Licence
Management by phone on 1300 130 372 or by email on palm@des.qld.
gov.au.
Copies of, or extracts from, the application documents may also be obtained
at Level 21, Matisse Tower, 110 Mary Street, Brisbane QLD 4000.
It'is advised that any person may make a submission about the application
documents during the submission period, which is from 8/05/2024 to
4/06/2024. Submissions must be received on or before 4.30pm on the
last day. Submissions must be sent to:
Department of Environment, Science and Innovation
Minerals and Northern Compliance, Environmental Services
and Regulation
PO Box 7230 Cairns QLD 4870
ESCairns@des.qld.gov.au
Attention: Giuditta Bonetti
The Department of Environment, Science and Innovation as administering
authority shall accept all properly made submissions and may accept written
submissions even if they are not properly made. A properly made submission
must meet all of the following requirements:
* Be written or made electronically
o State the name and address of each submitter
 Be made to the administering authority stated above
o Be received on or hefore the last day of the submission period
o State the grounds of the submission and the facts and circumstances

relied on in support of the grounds.

Enquiries about the application can be made directly to:
Department of Environment and Science, PO Box 7230 Cairns QLD
4870, or Telephone: 07 4222 5352; email: ESCairns@des.qld.gov.au.




